Vestry Meeting March 24, 2019

Present:  Martha Davis, Jackie Jones, Charlie Meadows, Sally Newton, John Simpson, Mary Simpson, and Father Foster Mays.

Opening prayer was given by Jackie Jones. Mary Simpson will give the opening prayer at the April 28 meeting.

Vestry did a check-in with members about what is going on in their lives.

Minutes from the February meeting where reviewed and a motion as made by John Simpson to accept and seconded by Jackie Jones.  Passed unanimously.

Charlie Meadows passed out the treasurer’s report for February.  Stocks were up $48,000 since December 31, 2018.  Questions were answered and treasurer’s report was accepted.

In old business, Father Foster reported that a bid for the sound system is being compiled by Dane Warner.  The carpet installation in the church is complete and everyone is pleased with the result. Jackie Jones was given the key to the rental house and will be the contact person for those interested in renting.  The contract has been delivered on St Matthews and the closing should happen in the coming week.  Charlie Meadows has offered to donate a sweeper to the church.  Jackie Jones suggested we go back to the bulletins we were using which were easier to follow.  We will discuss it next Sunday at coffee hour to get feedback from the congregation. 

 In new business, Linda Mays requested the use of the parish hall on April 7 for a dinner for the visiting French students.  Charlie Meadows made a motion to approve and John Simpson seconded.  Father Foster requested the purchase of Microsoft office for the church computer.  Jackie Jones made a motion to accept and Marty Davis seconded.  

Our next meeting will be April 28, 2019.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Sally Newton

Clerk
